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--------------------------------------------------------------------------------
November 24, 2007

Hello All,

I hope everybody enjoyed a Happy Thanksgiving, whether you were with friends, family or on your own. We have a great deal to be thankful for in our communities, especially the contributions so many people make to each other’s well being. 

__________________________________________________

Local Meetings:

This coming week local groups are hosting meetings on a number of important subjects so we can make good choices for the community. I have been working with our local housing group to organize a meeting on floodplain issues and another on drinking water. Another meeting is important to our Fire and Rescue groups. Here’s information on the meetings.

Floodplain Meeting: Tuesday November 27, 2007 – 6 PM – Pownal Elementary School Library
Pownal Valley Affordable Housing is sponsoring this meeting about the floodplain in Pownal. Staff from the Vermont Agency of Natural Resources River Management Program and the National Flood Insurance Program Coordinator will present information on river management and flood plain mapping. The Flood plain maps cover areas of Pownal Village, North Pownal, Pownal Center and East Pownal. Development choices in these areas are affected by flood zone declarations and need to be well understood by the community and residents. Availability of state and federal support, bank mortgages and flood insurance requirements are all affected by the flood plain. More important, as we know from last year’s floods in southern New Hampshire and in Barre, Vermont, floods can be devastating to communities. 

The website for the VT DEC River Management Program has a number of useful links including these two:  on flood hazards http://www.vtwaterquality.org/rivers/htm/rv_floodhazard.htm  and on fluvial erosion hazards and corridor planning:

http://www.vtwaterquality.org/rivers/htm/rv_restoration.htm 

 

Resources for Drinking Water Systems: Wednesday November 28, 2007 – 6 PM – Pownal Elementary School Library

This meeting, also hosted by Pownal Valley Affordable Housing, will bring staff from the Vermont’s Drinking Water State Revolving Loan Fund and from Vermont Rural Water to Pownal. Constructing, repairing, or rebuilding drinking water systems can come with financial challenges. Vermont helps communities and individuals meet these challenges through the loan fund and through Vermont Rural Water. They help applicants navigate the process. Currently Pownal has two operating fire districts and a number of small privately owned community systems. Village areas in North Pownal and Pownal Center do not currently have a public water supply, but may want one in the future. The meeting will focus on how the low cost fund works with an aim to helping Pownal meet present and future drinking water needs.

Vermont Fire and Rescue Coalition Meeting: Tuesday November 27, 2007 – 6:30 PM Bennington Fire Facility,Third Floor, River Street, Bennington

This is one of a series of meetings throughout the state hosted by the Vermont Fire and Rescue Coalition to gather the opinions of the fire service on two timely topics: identifying a dedicated funding source for Vermont Fire Service Training and the location of the new Fire Academy administration and classroom building.  The legislature set aside $2,500,000 for a Fire Academy administration and classroom building.  The meetings are focused on where best to site the facilities. Currently they are in Pittsford, just north of Rutland. Because of a new Fire Science Degree program at Vermont Technical College in Randolph some are thinking that the new building should be in Randolph. The Vermont Fire and Rescue Coalition is reaching out to the entire state to gather input on this decision.

________________________________________________________________

State of Vermont online telephone directory 

The following link is a great online resource. It will help you locate telephone numbers for Vermont state government. It lets you search for individuals, departments and agencies, lists toll free numbers and other useful information. As always, if you would like me to place a call or follow up on an issue, please let me know.

http://www.phonebook.vermont.gov/
Green Mountain Care and Catamount Health Plan Training

This fall, Vermont has begun the roll out of Catamount Health, the new health care program for uninsured Vermonters. So far, the numbers signing up for the plan look good and ahead of projections. The plan is part of Green Mountain Care, which brings together all of Vermont’s Health care programs, Dr.Dinosaur, Medicare, Medicaid, VHAP and Catamount Health. Catamount is a new program that starts by “enrolling Vermonters who have been uninsured for more than a year or have lost their insurance involuntarily because they retire, lose or quit their job, COBRA is no longer an option, they get divorced or leave college.” 

Presently the program is limited to those who have not had insurance for over a year. The legislature will look at results from the startup of Catamount and consider the possibility of enlarging the pool of eligible people. An important goal is lowering costs of insurance for those currently challenged by ever increasing premiums, deductibles and co-pays. Also, many small businesses would like to be able to offer health care. Making sure everyone is covered is a good starting place as it will help by offering affordable preventative care which reduces expensive emergency care. So too will adequate reimbursements to primary care physicians and health care personnel. Catamount is a big step forward, but we have a long way to go. Here’s the website for more information if you are uninsured or know those who are. Help your family friends and neighbors sign up. 

www.catamounthealth.org
A training on Green Mountain Care –December 4 from 9 – 11 AM at the Bennington Baptist Church, the Southwest Vermont Medical Center will host a presentation by the Vermont Agency of Human Services and Vermont Association of Hospitals and Health Systems. The program will include information on: 
What is Green Mountain Care?
Catamount Health Overview
Who Can Apply?
Services Covered
Cost and Premium Assistance
Other Green Mountain Care Programs

The program is designed for “Patient Account Managers, Billing Specialists, Financial Assistants, Physician Office Managers, Patient Registration Personnel, Family/Social Service Staff, Clinic Representatives, Community Groups, Service Organizations and individuals interested in helping Vermonters access affordable health insurance coverage!”

Recycling 

I enjoy seeing many of you Saturday mornings at the Transfer Station and I’m always impressed by how many people recycle their paper, metal and plastic. This really helps the town manage its Transfer Station budget. Today Oak Hill came by with their recyclables and told me that by recycling they have cut their trash hauling costs in half. I’ve also heard that the school has started a recycling program that the students really like. 

Recently a constituent wrote me the following about recycling, “I wanted to bring up an issue you might have some ideas about... This summer I was talking to the man who collects our trash. I just wanted to make sure I was sorting the recyclables properly. He was telling me that there were very few families on his route that recycle. I was amazed! Maybe most people who want to recycle go to the transfer station themselves, but I know he has a lot of customers and that leads to a lot of potentially recyclable material going into the landfill!” 

Recycling really does make a difference. 

Some Recent Events and a few Brief Notes

· On Friday the 16th Ruth and I joined all of Woodford Hollow School for a bus ride to the National Christmas Tree Cutting Ceremony. Woodford School was asked to represent Vermont school children at the event and I was proud to go with them along with teachers, parents and friends of the school. 

· Congratulations to the Pownal Planning Commission for completing their work on a five year update of the Pownal Town Plan. With many thoughtful discussions and decisions behind them, I’m sure they will keep their momentum on planning for our community.

· Congratulations also to Ray Rodrigues on his new novel “Memoir of a Green Mountain Boy”. Ruth and I enjoyed his reading to a very full house at Pownal’s Solomon Wright Library. Ray’s characters are memorable and his sense of Pownal history brings the book home. 

· I was very happy to see Pownal’s American Legion well represented at the Bennington’s Veteran’s Day Parade. Thanks to Paul Leon and many others for pulling together a group to march in the event.
· Pownal and Woodford were also well represented at the Child Poverty Council meeting. I saw school board members, housing people and teachers, all contributing to the discussion.
· The Pownal Affordable Housing group has been active. The group grew out of the Pownal Community visit. With the help of Champlain Valley Office of Economic Opportunity, they have worked on surveying residents in the mobile home parks and helped them through recent rent increase negotiations and the complexities around the sale of the Green Mountain MHP.
· November 17, the Walloomsac Farmers Market held their first Holiday Market in Bennington. I heard it was very successful for the venders. About half come from Pownal and bring a reputation for beautiful food. We’re lucky to have such good growers in town. At Thanksgiving I like to think of all those who have a hand in producing good healthy food. 

Hope to see you next week at the Floodplain and the Drinking Water meetings.   
Stay in touch, 

Bill 

Rep. Bill Botzow 

1225 South Stream Road 
Bennington, VT 05201 
802 447-7717 

botzow@sover.net 

115 State Street 
State House 
Montpelier, VT 05633-5201 
Tel: 1-800-322-5616 (VT only) 
Fax: 802 828-2424 

bbotzow@leg.state.vt.us 
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